POPPY OUT OF SCHOOL CLUB
KEY PERSON POLICY

We operate a Key Person system as required for the Statutory Framework for the Early Years Foundation Stage for all children aged 5 and under, until the end of the academic year in which a child has their fifth birthday.

We promote equality of opportunity and anti-discriminatory practice.

We operate a balance of adult led and freely chosen or child-initiated activities- inside and outside and conduct sensitive observational assessments in order to plan to meet the needs of the unique child.

We plan and provide experiences appropriate to the stage of development of each individual child.

Children learn to be independent from a base of loving and secure relationships with parents and/or a key person.

A named member of staff is assigned to an individual child to support their development and act as the key point of contact with the Childs parents and the School.

A key person is:
* A named member of staff who has more contact than others with the child.

* Someone who helps the child become familiar with the provision.

* Someone who builds a genuine bond with the child’s parents.

* Someone who meets the child’s individual needs and care needs (e.g., dressing, toileting etc).

* Someone who responds sensitively to the child’s feelings, ideas and behaviour.

* Someone who helps to provide opportunities for children to develop and use home language and provide a ranger of meaningful contexts.

*The person who acts as a point of contact with the child’s parents.

We aim to support this by following an effective settling-in system which gives parents, children and staff sufficient time to get to know each other well before children are separated from their parents in the following ways:
· Advance planning of admissions

· Children are encouraged to attend our club with their parent/carer for initial visits before their start date to help them become familiar with their new surroundings.

· Supporting the children and parents at the point of parting and re-uniting

· Guidance for parents on ways to help children at times of change and to keep the continuity within the club and home life.

· If the key person is not present on the day the child attends, we operate a ‘buddy’ system where the Supervisor or deputy will act on the key person’s behalf.
· We will also provide a ‘contact’ book in which the school, parents and ourselves can keep a record of any information we need to share about the individual child, (if there is any confidential information that needs to be shared this will be done in person).
OUR POLICIES & PROCEDURES ARE REVIEWED ANNUALLY

